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James Ruse Agricultural High School                          

NEWSLETTER      

                                       Web Site www.jamesruse.nsw.edu.au 

 

Issue 22 of 2018                                                                                                            Friday 10 August 2018 

 

Principal’s report 

 

On Monday we celebrated the completion of our Year 8 Ginko Literacy Project. This project that involves 

Carlingford West and Cumberland High School enables over 600 students to work closely with author Dr 

Bernard Cohen. Our Year 8 students completed the program writing their stories inspired by a “Ginko” or 

observational walk to our farm.  We welcomed Mr Dean White, Director of Public Schools, to our event to 

celebrate Education Week at JRAHS. 

 

I would like to acknowledge the fabulous work of every Year 8 student who created a high quality piece of 

writing.  

 

Special commendation to our James Ruse Finalists – 

 

Sanbo Peng 

Sayuni Wijayatunga 

Jeffrey Wang 

Thomas Loo 

Oscar Dong 

Selina Ma 

 

Thank you also to our Year 8 English teachers, Ms Bowie, Ms Birbara, Ms Webb, Ms Romic and Ms Kindis who 

supported our students and to Ms Schultz for leading the project. 
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Congratulations to all our Athletes who 

competed successfully at the regional level 

last week. We have many teams and individuals 

who qualified for prestigious NSW state finals 

- well done.  
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As mentioned last week, our Chemistry Olympiad students achieved wonderful success at the International 

Chemistry Olympiad. Kim Zheng (11) and Wayne Wong (12) are now competing at the International Earth and 

Environmental Olympiad. 

 Follow their progress at - https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=australian%20science%20olympiads 

 

 

Kim’s Bio 

 

Kim’s interest to learn more advanced and accelerated 

content has led him to give the Australian Science Olympiad 

Exams a go. It was an avenue to apply his scientific curiosity 

and make his dream to compete internationally in science a 

reality. 

“The entire journey (travelling, preparing and competing) will 

definitely be full-on and fun. I will be able to learn things to 

a greater depth and gain a more holistic understanding of 

Earth Science and improve my scientific thinking.” 

His favourite discipline is physics, because it describes the 

fundamental processes of nature, and is able to do so with 

accurate equations. He also enjoys the satisfaction in 

learning two separate topics, and in a moment when he’s 

thinking about the topics, they seem to click together, and explain each other perfectly through physics. 

Besides science, film-making is an essential part of Kim’s life where he enjoys spending most of his time 

watching YouTube videos or television shows. His inspiration is American television host Conan O'Brien 

because he is able to remain dedicated to his work, and never loses motivation. At school, Kim is vice president 

of the Go Green club, plays table-tennis and piano, and is currently working towards his Duke of Edinburgh 

Silver Medal. 

As he ticks his Science Olympiad dream off from his bucket list, Kim’s next adventure will be studying science 

abroad, and then conduct research in a field which interests him the most. 

#sciencewithASI #AustralianScienceOlympiads #SummerSchool2018#InternationalEarthScienceOlympiad 

#IESO2018 #IESO #geology#geoscience #Kanchanaburi #Thailand #TeamAustralia �🇺️ James Ruse 

Agricultural High School 

 

 

Wayne’s Bio 

 

Wayne decided to participate in the Australian Science 

Olympiad program as it offers him a chance to test and 

extend his scientific skills and knowledge. As someone who 

enjoys the process of learning and the satisfaction of solving 

problems, he loved the idea of possibly representing 

Australia on the global intellectual stage. 

 

“I’m looking forward to meeting and working with like-minded 

people from completely different backgrounds, which will 

also provide great motivation for me to work harder and 

learn more. I’m sure I will be in awe at the wonders of 

Thailand, from both personal and Earth Science 

perspectives.” 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=australian%20science%20olympiads
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/sciencewithasi?source=feed_text
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/australianscienceolympiads?source=feed_text
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/summerschool2018?source=feed_text
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/summerschool2018?source=feed_text
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/ieso2018?source=feed_text
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/ieso?source=feed_text
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/geology?source=feed_text
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/geology?source=feed_text
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/kanchanaburi?source=feed_text
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/thailand?source=feed_text
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teamaustralia?source=feed_text
https://www.facebook.com/pages/James-Ruse-Agricultural-High-School/112695998746540?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/pages/James-Ruse-Agricultural-High-School/112695998746540?fref=mentions
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He has always been particularly drawn to not just Cosmology and Earth Sciences, but also engineering 

solutions to both theoretical and practical problems. He wishes to understand issues that stem from humanity 

living out of balance with nature, and wants to develop the solutions to ensure a sustainable future for both 

humanity and the environment. 

 

His spare time outside of academics is currently split between music, his school Army Cadet Unit, and running 

school events. His varied interests mean he loves playing guitar with his rock band mates, but also hiking in 

the Australian bush. At school, he’s been the President of the Amnesty International club, co-run a philosophy 

and discussion club, and organised Ideas Forum, an annual TED-style event for students to present their 

interesting ideas. 

 

Wayne sees himself in a STEM related career, possibly in the Earth Sciences or a field of Engineering. He 

hopes that it will enable him to continue learning, surround him with passionate people like those he’s met at 

Summer School, and provide him the opportunity to leave a positive mark in his community. 

 

#sciencewithASI #AustralianScienceOlympiads#SummerSchool2018 #InternationalEarthScienceOlympiad 

#IESO2018 #IESO #geology #geoscience#Kanchanaburi #Thailand #TeamAustralia �🇺️ James Ruse 

Agricultural High School 

 

On August 23, Mothers’ Club will host their Food Day. Every year this is a fabulous event showcasing the 

teamwork of our parents and amazing cuisine. 

 

Drought Relief – As an agricultural high school we feel a close association and connection to our rural 

colleagues and friends who are suffering from our NSW drought. As a school we have begun fundraising and 

hope to raise enough money to send a truck of animal feed to the Tamworth area. We have been donated the 

use of a truck. If families are able to donate $20 each we would fill a truck with feed – if parents wish to 

donate via our POP system, please identify the payment with the words “DROUGHT appeal”. Students have 

been fundraising and last week raised $400 selling honey. Please help if you can. 

 

Thank you to teachers and parents who have attended our parent teacher nights this year. Moving to six 

nights adds an additional burden to staff but has allowed more parents to meet teachers and more 

information shared and students guided.  

 

Once again I have attached the list of names that will appear on our JRAHS Gymnasium Honour Board. Please 

check that your name is on the Honour Board list. Parents/Students that made donations over $2000 are 

being recognised.  

 

As part of our Gym Opening celebrations, we are building a new path with engraved pavers. For $50 per paver 

you can have your name engraved on a paver to be part of our new path. Please see the attached form and 

return form to the Accounts Office if you would like a paver. 

 

Coming Events 

 

Week 4A   HSC Trial Examinations 

 

Monday August 13th  Biology Olympiad NQE 

Tuesday August 14th  Earth and Environmental Science NQE 

Wednesday August 15th Physics Olympiad NQE 

Thursday August 16th  Preliminary PDHPE Camp 

Friday August 17th  Preliminary PDHPE Camp 

    Silver Duke of Edinburgh Hike 

 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/sciencewithasi
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/australianscienceolympiads
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/australianscienceolympiads
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/internationalearthscienceolympiad
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/ieso2018
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/ieso
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/geology
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/geoscience
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/geoscience
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/thailand
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teamaustralia
https://www.facebook.com/pages/James-Ruse-Agricultural-High-School/112695998746540
https://www.facebook.com/pages/James-Ruse-Agricultural-High-School/112695998746540
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Week 5B 

 

Tuesday August 21st  HSC Music Performance Night 6.30pm 

    AMOC Year 8-11 students 

Wednesday August 22nd PISA testing at James Ruse 

Thursday August 23rd  Mothers’ Club Food Day 

Friday August 24th  Year 9 High Resolves program 

 

Have a wonderful week ahead 

 

Megan Connors 

Principal 

 

 

JRAHS Gymnasium Honour Board 
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JRAHS Gymnasium Honour Board 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Has anyone lost a key? 

 

A key was found in the hall last week. It does not belong to the school. We think it could be a student, 

teacher or parent's key from parent teacher week.  

If this key belongs to you, please contact the school at  jamesruse-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

 

mailto:jamesruse-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Illuminate 

 

ILLUMINATE is an immersive festival that is coming to James Ruse Agricultural High School on  

Wednesday 26th September 2018 (5:30pm-7:30pm). It is being led by our Year 10 Multi-Disciplinary 

Communication students who are imagineering this unique event for the first time ever.  

ILLUMINATE will be open to our entire community to showcase the extreme creative talents, beautiful 

stories and rich imaginations of our students and teachers. 

 

There will be 11 immersive INSTALLATIONS from MDC (they are impressive as they are instagrammable).  

An Art Gallery experience of the best VA work. Sculpture gardens. Soundscapes from Music. Pop-up Drama 

performances from our thespians over the entire school. Music performances from our bands (with a 

twist)…and that is just CAPA. 

PE are playing a series of LASER SOCCER games in the GYM over the course of the night. 

 

English are crafting and then projecting some performance poetry over the school! 

 

And other faculties are also contributing their own installations in various locations. 

We want James Ruse to feel like a different world! Those who enter the world of Illuminate will have their 

imaginations nourished forever and fixed mindsets about our school will grow and transform. 

There are a number of ways that your child can be involved. Please tell them to keep an eye on their emails. 

Please keep this night free to either participate or support your children. But ultimately, HAVE FUN!  

 

For those interested in… 

 

HELPING TO CREATE OTHER PEOPLE’S INSTALLATIONS 

Please come along to the VA Rooms every Friday lunch to help cut or glue or craft or glitter…we need as much 

help as we can get and it also provides you with a break from the usual! 

 

VARIOUS OTHER ROLES 

Please just pop your name down on the board and we will contact you when necessary. 

  

Just generally, if you have any amazing ideas, please email me and we can establish a time to meet and discuss. 

Look out for some of our marketing over the next week. 

 

Hope you’re as excited as we are! 

 

 

 

 

Amy Murphy 

Head Teacher 

Creative & Performing Arts 
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Agriculture update on Millie the lamb 

 

Millie has grown so much in just one week. She is now sharing Jet’s kennel box and helping me do my emails. 

Millie has had her first two baby teeth come through and they are VERY sharp! She is now nibbling on all 

sorts of things in an apparent effort to relieve her teething. 

 

Students and staff around the school have been meeting Millie in the classroom or outside and several 

students have taken the time to feed this lively & hungry little lamb. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Robbie Ashhurst 

Agriculture Teacher 

 

 

 

Ginko Literacy Project Photos 
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Interact Update 

 

 

 

During Week 8 and 9 of Term 2, Interact participated in 

the Bandage Bear Appeal which raises money for 

Westmead Children’s Hospital to fund the necessary 

equipment and research to improve the lives of ill children. 

Throughout the weeks, Interact members sold 

merchandise around the school and in turn, were met by 

immense support from the students, particularly the 

juniors, who wore their pins, key rings and wristbands all 

week! With everyone’s help we were able to raise over 

$500. Every contribution counts.  

 

Thank you to everyone who participated.  

 

Interact runs every Monday recess in the lecture theatre. 

It’s never too late to bring some friends and sign up. Keep 

an ear out for our next events!  

 

Aneesa Abdu  

Interact President 

 
 
 
 
Prefect Update 

 

Hey Ruse! 

 

Everyone’s heard it on the news. Whether it is the Western, North-West 

or Central areas, the entire state of NSW has been declared in drought. 

June and July have been much drier than usual and as an agricultural 

school, we know how essential rain is in sustaining farm life. Farmers’ crops 

are failing due to severe water shortages and a diminishing supply of 

fodder means maintaining stock is becoming harder than ever. Help is 

coming slowly and is not enough, everyone is hard pressed to resolve such a 

widespread natural phenomenon. 

 

The drought is a huge problem that is causing our community’s backbone to 

struggle. So how can we, as Australian citizens do our part? Simple! The prefects are working with a few 

other groups in the school to organise an event to raise awareness and get everyone involved and chipping in. 

It’s still in its early stages, but expect updates in the next couple of weeks. 

 

 

We are super keen to get started and help out, and we hope that the rest of the school shares the same 

mentality! So keep your eyes peeled for any event announcements and get ready to donate to and support our 

farmers! 
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3 ON 3 SOCCER 

 

3 on 3 kicks off on Monday, with our first few games taking place at both recess and lunch. For the year 12s, 

signups will still be open until the end of next week and all games will be after trials so there’s definitely no 

excuse not to sign up. If you want a piece of the action, check out our promo videos on Facebook or come down 

to the oval to watch the best soccer competition since FIFA! 

 

PREFECT CAMP 

 

This week we have the opportunity to go on the first ever prefect planning camp, where we get to spend two 

days getting to know each other better and to start working on exciting events and initiatives for the year!  

A big thank you to Ms Zhu, Ms Connors and Mr Travers for organising such a wonderful opportunity for the 

prefects. By the time you read this, we’ll already be back, so expect some photos and a thrilling story for next 

week! 

 

In general, we’d like to wish the year 12s (and accelerated students) good luck for the rest of their trial 

exams! Good luck also to our Science Olympians who are sitting entrance exams in the next few weeks, we 

hope to see many of you in summer school! Finally, big congratulations to our International Olympiad students 

for representing the school at such a high level. 

 

We’d like to end this segment on a joke but please take the drought issue to heart as it’s a very serious one 

currently faced by so many of our fellow Australians. 

 

What is Ms Zhu’s favourite song? 

 

“Prefect” by Ed Sheeran 

 

Until next time! 

 

Your Prefects ‘18 - ‘19 

 

 
 

COJR P&C Update 

 

COJR P&C – Claim Your Tax Back 

 

By now everyone would have already received their School Accounts this year and are in the midst of 

organising 2017/18 tax returns. We would like to remind parents that the CoJR Contribution and Building Fund 

Donations are both tax-deductible and any donation over $2 made before 30 June can be a deductible tax 

donation too. Please note the $5 CoJR Membership fee and Raffle Ticket purchases are not tax-deductible.  

 

Instead of funding the tax office, donate so you can claim your tax benefit and at the same time fund our 

school! However, to do so, please ensure the Accounts Office knows that is your intention when you donate, so 

we can issue you the correct receipt.  

 

CoJR P&C welcomes all feedback so we can improve the experience we deliver to the School Community. If 

there are topics that you would like us to consider at YOUR future forum talks, do email us those suggestions.  

 

Yvonne Lo 

President, CoJR P&C 

E: cojr12@gmail.com 
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Mothers’ Club Update 

 

Mothers’ Club Special Food Day 

 

The Mothers’ Club will be hosting a Special Food Day on Thursday 23 August (week 5) during lunch & 

recess. 

Many famous and delicious dishes will be offered on the day, all prepared from fresh ingredients by our 

parents. All profits from the day will go towards the Science lab refurbishment project.  

Teachers and year 12 students are welcome to pre order. 

The menu for this day can be found at the end of the newsletter. 

 

Parents this is what you can do to help us: 

 

1. Volunteer your services as a helper on 22nd and 23rd August 

          Contact us on cojrmothersclub@gmail.com 

                                          Or 

2. Cook 1 kg rice and deliver to school hall before 9.40 am on 23rd August 

                                                Or 

3. Donate money of any amount and send it to the uniform shop  

                                                 Or 

4. Contact us on cojrmothersclub@gmail.com 

 

On behalf of the Mothers’ Club, I would like to thank you all for the continued support in all our fundraising 

events. 

 

 Marissa Li 

President, CoJR Mothers’ Club 

 

Entertainment Books 

 

The 2018/2019 Entertainment Book is now on sale in the uniform shop & is available either as a  

 Digital version or Book version.  

 

Sydney/Sydney North $70.00 

Sydney Greater West $65.00      

 

The Entertainment Book can be ordered through the: 

 Uniform shop  Tuesday and Wednesday 8am -2pm, cash only 

  OR 

 Via Mothers’ Club email: cojrmothersclub@gmail.com                

 OR 

 online through the link: https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/21563e6 

 

Any queries can be directed by email to cojrmothersclub@gmail.com 

There will be $13 contributed to the school for each book sold. 

 

On behalf of Mothers’ Club, I would like to thank those families who have purchased the books, and also those 

who simply just donate money to support the fundraiser.   

 

Marissa Li 

President, CoJR Mothers’ Club 

mailto:cojrmothersclub@gmail.com
mailto:cojrmothersclub@gmail.com
mailto:cojrmothersclub@gmail.com
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/21563e6
mailto:cojrmothersclub@gmail.com
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                                  2018 Mothers’ Club Food Day Menu Thursday 23rd August 

                                    
    Fried Wonton  $3/5                               Takoyakiball  $2/3 

                                 

 

                                       

      

 

                                     

                                   

    

 

                        Deep Fried Chicken & Prawn Crackers $6

                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               Curried Chicken & Rice $6                                Fried Dumplings $ 3/6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                Dim Sim $3/3                                                   Pearl Milk Tea $3 


